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Prepared on: 8/28/00
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Agenda Date: 02/26/02
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TO: Board of Directors
Santa Barbara County Flood Control & Water Conservation District

FROM: Phillip M. Demery
Public Works Director

STAFF Thomas Fayram, Deputy Public Works Director, Ext. 3436
CONTACT: Karl Treiberg, Engineering Environmental Planner, SR., Ext. 3443

SUBJECT: Notice of Completion for the 2001Goleta Slough Dredging Project (SC8302),
Second and Third Supervisorial Districts

Recommendation(s):   

That the Board of Directors:

A. Approve the attached Notice of Completion; and

B. Adopt the Resolution establishing the final quantities for work performed and materials supplied
for the 2001 Goleta Slough Dredging Project by the contractor Cushman Contracting
Corporation, a local vendor located at 5350 Overpass Road, Santa Barbara, CA, in the amount
of $401,632.00

Alignment with Board Strategic Plan:

The recommendations are primarily aligned with Goal No. 2. A Safe and Healthy Community in
Which to Live, Work, and Visit.

Executive Summary and Discussion:

This project removed 63,952 cubic yards of sediment that had been deposited from Atascadero,
San Jose, and San Pedro Creeks within the Goleta Slough.  The sediment was then deposited at
the west end of the Goleta Beach Park to provide beach nourishment and shore protection for the
park.

The Santa Barbara County Flood Control and Water Conservation District has accepted the work
of the contractor, Cushman Contracting Corporation completed per plans and specifications.  The
contract was awarded on September 18, 2001 in the amount of $393,450.  The project was
completed at a cost of $401,632 which is $8,182 over the original contract amount.  The increase
in cost was due to an additional 2,952 cubic yards of material that was removed.  The additional
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amount will be paid from the contingency fund that was also approved by the Board on September
18, 2001.

Mandates and Service Levels:

There are no mandates or service level changes.

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:

Costs for this project was budgeted in this fiscal year in Dept:  054, Acct:  7701, Fund:  2610,
Program:  3002.

Special Instructions:

Direct the Clerk of the Board to record the Notice of Completion with the Clerk Recorder’s Office.
After recordation send a copy of the executed Resolution, the Notice of Completion, and the
minute order to the Flood Control District office, Attn:  Christina Lopez.

Concurrence:  County Counsel, Auditor-Controller

Dredging in San Pedro Creek


